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Subject: FASD May update

Kia ora FANNZ

Things have been a bit hectic since returning from the FASD Adolescents and Adults conference and an investigative visit to FASD Youth Justice Program in Canada.  I’ve also been holding off sending this update so I could include links to new online resources. 

The first of these links is to presentations from the aforementioned conference which can now be viewed @ http://www.interprofessional.ubc.ca/AdultsWithFASD/presentations.asp    The conference was on Social Justice for individuals affected by FASD - with a particular focus on getting things right for those in trouble with the law.  It was heartening to see the level of care and attention being invested in young people to help them continue to have successful lives as young adults. Most inspiring was to hear directly from some wonderful young men and women and to hear of their achievements. Their successes were not without challenges and an overriding theme was their struggles with unsupportive and uncooperative ‘systems’ that worked counter to their efforts to achieve. This is taking the form of ‘re-victimisation’.  The challenge posed by these young people was to consider ‘who really has the disability and who has the capacity to do better’! 

Three of us from NZ had the opportunity to also visit the Manitoba Youth Justice Programme in Winnipeg to observe and understand how the service works for individuals with FASD in the criminal justice system.  The process is for youth who are in the pre-sentence phase of the justice system to ensure those with FASD who are in conflict with the law receive a multidisciplinary assessment, diagnosis (if not previously diagnosed), appropriate judicial disposition and improved access to appropriate services. This is a model that we are keen to see implemented in New Zealand.  This was but one of many services for FASD we were introduced to in Manitoba, made possible through ongoing Government funding - to the tune of $10million each year for a population of 1.2 million people. For further information check out http://www.gov.mb.ca/healthychild/fasd/contacts.html   

The second important link to share in this update is from the Alcohol Action NZ ‘Babies, Children and Alcohol’ Conference held at TePapa Wellington in March -  now available to view on YOU-TUBE – 

http://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL9125EDCCEABC7708  - This has been made possible thanks to Alcohol Action NZ, Alcohol Healthwatch, the presenters and gratefully thanks to funding from the Ministry of Health.
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“Whilst we need to be as aware as possible of the constraints of FASD, we must not be limited by these”(Tracey Jongens, Christchurch parent).  
___________________//____________________

Health Select Committee Submission

A submission from FANNZ was forwarded to the Health Select Committee on the ‘Inquiry into preventing child abuse and improving children’s health’  - www.fan.org.nz to view. 

Young People’s Reference Group of the Office of the Commissioner for Children
The Young People’s Reference Group submission to the Ministry of Social Development’s Green Paper for Vulnerable Children put the second hand effects from alcohol including FASD firmly on the Government Agenda.  They could have chosen any topic but recognised and responded pro-actively to the hidden harm to children caused by alcohol. They recognised the obligation to protect children from the second hand effects of alcohol, the gaps in research and education and the need for Government to be shouldering more responsibility. You can find their submission on www.occ.org.nz/ under ‘submissions’. 

More Kiwi youth lead the way

Zeal has recently launched a campaign around teen age binge drinking using music as the medium for a positive message to NZ teens. To do this, Zeal has brought together a super group of NZ artists including Francis Kora, Sidney Diamond and Marcus Powell a release a track called "Find A Way". The tag line of the message in the song is "find a way to make a change".  Find A Way debuted on the NZ charts at #20, but for it to gain real consistent airplay WE NEED YOUR HELP. 
The charts are based on the numbers of singles sold, and therefore, I am requesting that you and all your friends buy the track  http://bit.ly/FAWitunes. By purchasing "Find A Way" you will be supporting a positive message to young people through a pop culture medium that is powerful in shaping the thoughts of young people. Please don't just buy the track yourself. Share the itunes link on your facebook and encourage others to do the same. Proceeds from the track will go into a Zeal "Fund your dream" account which young people will be able to apply to in spring 2012. The track only costs $1.79. 

--------------------------------------//------------------------------------

Australia

The NOFASARD April 2012 newsletter is now available online http://www.nofasard.org.au/newsletters.html. Please distribute through your networks. The newsletter includes an excellent report on the recent FASD and Social Justice Conference held in Vancouver Canada that was also attended by some of us from New Zealand. 

2012 NIDAC Conference: Beyond 2012: Leading the Way to Action 
6th- 8th June, 2012, Fremantle, WA – This conference will include the Launch of the NIDAC Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder (FASD) Position Paper. http://nidaconference.com.au/venue-and-accommodation.html
Australian Parliamentary Library item on Alcohol Warning Labelling

The Australian Parliamentary Library has published an information paper with an overview of the evidence for warning labels on alcohol packaging.
http://dovetail.org.au/latest-news/2012/may/alcohol-warning-labels-do-they-work.aspx
-------------------------------------//--------------------------------------

Canada

The 5th International Conference on Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder, Vancouver 2013 
Research: Results and Relevance Integrating Research, Policy, and Promising Practice Around the World will be held in Vancouver from February 27 to March 2, 2013 The conference goal is to highlight international research and promising practice and enhance scientific collaborations around the world. The Call for Abstracts is now open Deadline For Abstract Submissions: May 31, 2012 . 

For further information go to http://www.interprofessional.ubc.ca/Brochures/FASD2013_AdvanceNotice.pdf or the Conference website http://www.interprofessional.ubc.ca/FASD/default.asp
Government of Alberta online FASD Learning Series – archived sessions 
http://www.fasd-cmc.alberta.ca/education-training/archived-sessions/  

Rethinking the role of video games

Playing video games isn't often seen as the healthiest pastime for young people, but a new educational game is helping re-train the brains of students with FASD, a University of Alberta professor says.  Jacqueline Pei, a registered psychologist who specializes in FASD, is looking into how a computer program called Caribbean Quest can improve the cognitive function of people with the condition.  Video game helps students with fetal alcohol disorder
------------------------------------//---------------------------------------

USA

FASD being considered by DSM-5 reviewers

Comment is being sought before 15th June on a proposal for the inclusion of FASD in the DSM-5.  What is proposed is for ‘Neurobehavioural Disorder Associated with Prenatal Alcohol Exposure’  to included in Section 111 - for further study.   The details are set out in  http://www.dsm5.org/proposedrevision/pages/proposedrevision.aspx?rid=574  

A group of FASD experts here and overseas have been discussing the pros and cons before sending in comments. If anyone would like to know more please contact Christine Rogan as per details above. 

-----------------------------------//----------------------------------------

UK/Europe

New alcohol & pregnancy film for Midwives 

NOFAS-UK announces the release of the film - "NO ALCOHOL NO RISK - FASD Information for Midwives".  

This 26 minute film explains the risks of drinking alcohol in pregnancy while following a birth mother with a child with suspected FASD, a midwife and a pregnant woman who is drinking low levels of alcohol.  

To view the film online, go to www.nofas-uk.org, section "Alcohol in pregnancy – training for midwives"

Second EUFASD Conference 
The conference website is now open for submission of abstracts for the Second European FASD Conference to be held in Barcelona 21 to 24 October 2012. Visit the conference website for further information and early-bird registration. www.secondeufasdconference.com 

